
VILLAGE OF MONROE PLANNING BOARD 
WORKSHOP MEETING 
SEPTEMBER 10, 2014 

MINUTES 
 
 
 
PRESENT: Chairman Parise, Members Cocks, Convers, Karlich, DeAngelis, Syrianos 

 Engineer O’Rourke, Attorney Levinson, Building Inspector Cocks 
 
ABSENT: Member Graziano 
 
Chairman Parise opened the meeting at 7:00 p.m. with the Pledge of Allegiance to the 
flag.  An announcement was made regarding the location of fire exits.   
 
1. Shop Rite – Conditional Use Renewal – (203-2-5) 
 Present: Ronald Kossar, Esq. 
 
Chairman Parise acknowledged receipt of a new planting/landscaping plan from the 
applicant.  Attorney Kossar stated that all dead trees would be replaced with new 
plantings and all are located on the new map.  Member DeAngelis asked if the plantings 
at the entrance would be changed because it’s not colorful enough and is sparse.  
Attorney Kossar stated that stamped concrete was installed on the island because of 
the wear and tear on the area.  Attorney Kossar stated that if anything is currently 
planted and is living it is not going to be replaced.  If anything is dead then it will be 
replaced.  Member DeAngelis suggested that perennials be planted in the existing bed 
near the Shop Rite building.  Chairman Parise commented that any changes made to 
the site would be an improvement over what is there now.  Chairman Parise stated his 
concern over the lack of replacement when plantings die, as the landscaping is 
supposed to be maintained in perpetuity.  Unless the board contacts the Building 
Department, and the Building Department contacts the property manager, nothing is 
replaced.  Building Inspector Cocks commented that the property manager is very 
difficult to deal with and typically requires a violation to be issued before they will act.  
Chairman Parise reminded Attorney Kossar that all landscaping must be maintained in 
perpetuity.   Attorney Levinson commented that because there is a parking problem, he 
suggests the property owner put up signs authorizing the Monroe Police Department to 
enforce parking violations.   Attorney Kossar stated that if the Board would finally agree 
on a planting plan then the applicant can begin their cleanup of the site.  The applicant 
is not going to perform any work until they know that the Board is satisfied with the 
planting plan, as they don’t want to have to rip anything out or change things.  The 
longer the Board takes to approve the plantings the longer it will be before the applicant 
cleans up the landscaping.  Chairman Parise stated that not only does the planting plan 
need to be accepted by the board, but there needs to be a timeline for the plantings 
instituted, as well as other items which will need to be outlined in the Conditional Use 
Permit.  The Board discussed having some of the planting work completed this fall and 
a deadline of next spring for the remainder of the plantings.  Chairman Parise further 



stated that all Conditional Use Permits related to the site are going to be combined into 
one overall Conditional Use Permit.  Snow removal requirements need to be outlined.  
Parking spaces cannot be covered with piles of snow, large piles of snow cannot be 
piled at the end of aisles causing sight issues, and the snow removal must be done in a 
timely manner.  Every winter the Building Department has to issue violations to have the 
snow removed.  Landscaping must be maintained in perpetuity.  It should not take a 
revisit to the Planning Board to have dead plants replaced, and beds and islands 
maintained with soil and mulch, this is something that should be contracted between the 
property owner and the landscaper to maintain all the time.  In addition, the site must be 
maintained and free of garbage, debris and litter.  All of these items will be outlined in 
the Conditional Use Permit.  Because this site is routinely not maintained, and because 
this applicant has a track record of not maintaining their site without being issued 
violations, a 1 year renewal will be required in order to monitor the site.   
 
2.   CTA Digital/Sum Realty - 328 Route 208 Conditional Use/Site Plan – (203-3-3.1) 

Present:  John Loch, AFR Engineering; George Lithco, Esq., Jacobowitz & Gubits 

 
Engineer O’Rourke discussed open issues most of which involve the EAF.  Responses 
are required from the DEC and NYSOPRHP as well as comments from DOT.  A 
construction cost estimate is needed as well.  The thru-gate issue has been resolved 
with the DPW Superintendent and offsite improvements have been coordinated with 
Village DPW and Village Board.  Attorney Cappello stated that Engineer Loch has 
contacted DEC and NYSOPRHP and are still waiting for them to sign off.  Engineer 
Loch submitted copies of a Project Review Cover Form sent to NYSOPRHP as well as 
a Project Description submitted to DEC, both to address the issues that came up on the 
EAF.  A project tracking number is being assigned.  Engineer Loch will provide a cost 
estimate.  Engineer O’Rourke commented that the County needs to review and accept 
the revised sewer easement for the existing sewer line.  In addition silt fence detail 
needs to be included on the plan, and a note about the lighting that there is no approved 
equal unless the Planning Board approves it. Chairman Parise stated that the DPW 
Superintendent was emailed regarding the agreed upon plan for the road design, and 
his response was to talk to O’Rourke.  Engineer O’Rourke explained that DPW is 
reclaiming Oak and Elm Street, and for this plan a portion of Elm and Oak is being 
widened to satisfy the width of the larger vehicles.  The DPW Supt. is satisfied that the 
truck and larger vehicle traffic can safely pass on these roads.  Engineer Loch 
commented that the only part of improvements connected with this project is for the first 
150-200 feet of Oak, going only to their driveway.   
 
ADJOURNMENT 
On a motion made by Member DeAngelis and seconded by Member Syrianos it was 
unanimously Resolved that there being no further business, the Meeting be 
adjourned.  The meeting was adjourned at 7:30 p.m.  
 
 
 


